

PUMS (Paid Union Meetings)

A reminder that the majority of our teachers will be attending the paid union meeting **next week** on **Wednesday 27 June**.

We are requesting your support with this. We ask that parents try to make arrangements to collect or have their children collected from the school at lunchtime on that day, between 12.30pm and 1.25pm.

If you are NOT able to collect them, please let us know by this Friday, as we need to put together a list of children who will be at school. Please email or phone the school office.

KEY DATES TO NOTE ON YOUR CALENDAR		
Further details about these and other events can be found on the school calendar on the website		
http://www.stbrigids.school.nz/?page_id=420		
Team Tahi	Thursday 5 July	Team Tahi Dance
Team Rua	Wednesday 4 July	Music Performance
	Thursday 5 July	Team Rua Dance
Team Toru	Wednesday 20 June	Year 7 & 8 ASB Sessions
	Tuesday 26 June & 3 July	Year 5 & 6 ASB Sessions
	Wednesday 27 June	Kindness Liturgy
	Thursday 28 June	Year 7/8 Interschool Chess Tournament
		Team Toru Dance
Other Events	Thursday 21 June	Inter Zone Cross Country - postponement date
		Curriculum Meeting for parents
	Friday 22 June	Year 4-8 Swimming Sports
	Wednesday 27 June	Teachers attending Union Meeting
	Thursday 28 June	Interschool Chess Tournament
		Board of Trustees Meeting
	Friday 6 July	End of Term 2 - School finishes at 2pm
	Monday 23 July	Start of Term 3

This Thursday June 21, we will be holding a Curriculum Evening for parents from 6.30pm to **7.30pm in the school library.** During the evening we will look at the NZC document, share how we are using it in our curriculum and unpack how children will be assessed against the NZC. Hope to see many of you there.



Impetigo (School Sores)

We have had some confirmed cases of impetigo (also known as school sores), which causes blisters on exposed parts of body, such as hands, legs and face. The blisters burst and turn into a sore with a yellow crust that can get bigger each day.



Impetigo is easily spread to other children and adults if they touch the sores, through fluid or pus from sores getting on other skin. It is important to *keep sores clean and covered*.

Treatment - if you notice any unexpected spots or rash on your child's face, hands or legs, please take them to the doctor to get them checked out. Antibiotics are an effective treatment for this condition.

Team Dances

Team 3 Dance - will be taking place on Thursday 28 June starting at 7.30pm until 8.45pm at the Johnsonville Community Centre. We are very thankful to Mr Craig Paulsen (Cayleigh's dad) who has kindly offered to be the DJ for this evening.

The Young Christian Leadership team will be selling **tickets** each morning tea, from tomorrow **Wednesday 20 June through to Wednesday 27 June.** No door sales will be available. The cost is \$3 per ticket. There will be food and drink on sale as well as glow sticks items. Looking forward to seeing you there!

Team 1 Dance - Thursday 5 July from 1.45 - 2.45pm in Room 12

Tickets for the Team 1 and Team 2 Dances will go on sale closer to the time.

Team 2 Dance - Thursday 5 July from 3.15 to 4.15pm in Room 12

Team 2 Music Performance

Our performance will be held on Wednesday 4 July at 7.00pm (students cannot arrive before 6:45pm) at Sts Peter & Paul Church.

Team 2 have been working with Jellybeans Music this term learning to play the glockenspiel and percussion instruments. The students are very keen to perform their pieces.

We ask that there is no filming during the performance to allow everyone to enjoy the show. There will be an opportunity for you to take photos of your child at the end of the performance. We will also be filming the performance and will make this available to parents and caregivers.



SPORTS NOTICES

Senior School Swimming Sports (Years 4-8)

Just a reminder that swimming sports **are on Friday** at Keith Spry Pool.

Please remember to bring your togs, towel, goggles and something extra to eat at the end.

Swimming Sports start at 9.30am and will hopefully be finished by 12.30pm.

Miniball and Basketball

Last reminder for those wishing to play miniball and basketball in Term 3 to please send Mrs Bowe an email by **Friday 22 June** to confirm your availability (erica@stbrigids.school.nz).

Scholastic Lucky Book Club - Issue 4

Copies of Issue 4 2018 of the Lucky Book Club brochure were sent home with students last week. All orders are to be made online – not through the school office. To purchase any books just note the 3 digit code next to the title, then visit https://mybookclub.scholastic.co.nz/Parent/ClubManagement.as
px. Type in St Brig and find St Brigid's School on the drop down list. Any orders need to be submitted by this Friday - 22 June 2018.



If you are purchasing books as gifts and would rather they were not sent home with your children, please message <u>office@stbrigids.school.nz</u> to let us know. We will contact you when the books arrive, so you can collect them from us.

Roti Fundraiser

Due to popular demand we are running the Roti bread fundraiser again, so you can once again fill your fridges and freezers with versatile Roti and easy Butter Chicken Sauce.

The Roti packs come in **3 different flavours**: Original, Herb or Garlic.

- Each pack will contain 10 pieces of roti bread of the same flavour.
- Each piece of roti bread is square (approximately 20cm x 22cm).
- The roti bread is locally made by Jessie's Roti.
- The roti bread contains no preservatives, and can be frozen for use later on.
- A pack of 10 pieces of roti bread will **cost \$15** of which \$5 goes to the school.

We also have **authentic Butter Chicken** sauce made by the same company. It has no preservatives and is prepared fresh, and it **does contain cashew nuts.** It is not overly spicy (add chilli if you prefer a hot sauce), just add chicken, heat and serve. **Price is \$5** per pottle.

How to order

Due to the end of term nearing, this time we **are only taking orders using this Google Doc**Order form. Just click on the link and fill out the form and pay via internet banking – it's as easy as that!!

We will be accepting orders until **Friday 6 July** (last day of school) and the Roti will be delivered to the eldest child's classroom on **24 July** for them to take home.



KELLY CLUB - After School Care

We are fortunate to have the Kelly Club After School Care Centre right next door to us in the Uniting Church. The club is managed by a group of very competent people, led by Ashleigh. They provide a variety of activities for children to do in a warm, supervised and encouraging environment.

They are currently able to take new enrolments, so if you are looking at after school care for your child/children please contact them. They offer half and whole afternoon sessions and children can attend as little as once a week or every afternoon.

A WINZ subsidy is also available and Ashleigh is happy to help parents complete the forms.

It is important that children have supervision after school. Children under the age of 14 should not be left on their own for an extended period of time.



LOST - Could the boys in **Rooms 5, 6, and 7** please check their shorts for a pair labelled **Stephen**. They went missing the day of the school cross country. Please return to Room 5 if you have them. There is a spare pair in lost property with no name.

FOUND - We have a New World fabric shopping bag containing PE gear that was left at school, on the day of the Northern Zone Cross Country. If this is yours, please collect it from the office.



2018/19 Entertainment Book

Order and receive your NEW 2018 | 2019 Entertainment Membership!

Your 2017 | 2018 Entertainment Membership expired on 1 June 2018. Please continue supporting our fundraising by purchasing the 2018 | 2019 Entertainment Membership from us today. Hundreds of great value offers are ready for your enjoyment, while also helping our fundraising! Click on the box below to place your order.

SUPPORT US NOW

Please note that this year we will not be sending a book home to every family - so you will need to use the link above if you would like to order a book.

